
Welcome back fellow residents of White City (and those reading from the surrounding area) for the 
April 2024 edition of the White City Councillor Blog. This month’s blog will focus on the 
groundbreaking event, Camp Molly, to be hosted by the Town and the White City Fire Department in 
June 2024. 

We are honored to announce that the White City Fire Department has been selected to host the 
inaugural Camp Molly in Saskatchewan. The event is scheduled to take place from June 6 to 9, 
2024, and will aim to educate young women on the skills needed to pursue a career in Fire and 
Emergency Services. 

White City being chosen as the first location for Camp Molly in Saskatchewan is a testament to the 
unwavering dedication and excellence of our fire fighters and first responders that make up the 
White City Fire Department, which has served as a beacon of safety and education for over four 
decades.  

Camp Molly Saskatchewan aims to inspire young students between the ages of 15-18 to pursue a 
career in Fire and Emergency Services. This initiative aligns seamlessly with our values, 
emphasizing inclusivity, diversity, and the importance of breaking down gender stereotypes in 
traditionally male-dominated fields. We are pleased for the opportunity for our local youth to 
partake in this unique experience and we encourage eligible participants to seize the chance. 

Camp Molly offers young women the chance to connect and interact with influential female role 
models within their community. The entire four-day camp experience comes at no cost, as all 
expenses related to running Camp Molly are covered through generous donations and 
contributions. 

Eligible participants must meet certain qualifications, such as being in good physical condition, 
possessing a positive attitude and having their own transportation to and from the camp location. It 
is important that interested individuals complete the online application before the deadline of April 
6, 2024. 

Parents, I want to take a moment to address you directly. Camp Molly Saskatchewan is not just a 
camp; it's a transformative journey that will equip your daughters with essential skills and ignite 
their confidence to serve Saskatchewan proudly. This is a golden opportunity for your young ones to 
explore their potential, build lasting friendships, and gain hands-on experience in a field that plays 
a crucial role in ensuring the safety and well-being of our communities. 

I urge you to encourage your daughters to apply for this unique opportunity. The skills, knowledge, 
and friendships gained at Camp Molly will undoubtedly contribute to their personal growth and 
future success.  

For more information about Camp Molly Saskatchewan and to apply, please visit the official 
website at campmolly.ca. 

Pop Out: QR Code leading to CampMolly.ca application page. 

If you have any questions, have a comment, want more information, or want to suggest a topic for a 
future blog please email townoffice@whitecity.ca or call 306-781-2355 – we look forward to hearing 
from you! 


